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APRIL 2013 MEETING

Minute of the meeting held at 1900 hours on Thursday 25 April 2013, in the Conference Room, Carnoustie High School.

Present

Mr Alistair Crozier, Parent Member, Chair
Mr Kenny Lee, Parent Member, Vice Chair
Ms Kaye Forbes, Parent Member
Mr Mike Butchart, Parent Member
Mrs Anne Clark, Parent Member
Miss Theresa McDermott, Co-opted Staff Representative
Apologies

Mrs Jackie Goodwin, Parent Member,Treasurer
Mrs Audrey Brown, Parent Member
Mrs Gwen Farquharson, Parent Member

Miss Angela Morton, Co-opted Staff Representative

In Attendance
Mr Fraser Booth, Head Teacher, Advisor to Parent Council
Mr Joshua Evans, Co-opted School Captain

Mr Malcolm Finlayson, Secretary
Mr Alistair Crozier in the Chair

	016/13
MINUTE OF MEETING HELD ON 5 MARCH 2013
The Minute of the Meeting held on 5 March 2013 was amended and approved.
017/13
ACTION POINT UPDATE

Noted.

018/13 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
a) School Uniform

Mr F Booth reported that the Merit ties had been received and that they were being awarded at pupil assemblies being held in school w/b Mon 22nd April.
Ms K Forbes considered that her daughter and five other pupils who were involved with the Mackenzie Caledonian Pipe Band, Broughty Ferry, would be eligible for ties, which was accepted by the members present.

Whilst requesting the identification of the pupils concerned, Mr F Booth advised that there were occasions where the school was not aware of the activities of pupils engaged in activities that would potentially qualify for a Merit tie. 

A list of Merit Tie recipients was being compiled by the school.
It was noted that the letter supporting the school uniform policy had been issued to the Parent Forum.
In response to a query from Mrs A Clark over the availability of blazers for S5 and S6 pupils prior to the end of session, Mr F Booth advised of attempts to secure a local supplier. 
Mrs A Clark would attempt to obtain the Monifieth High School survey of uniforms along with details of the uniform supplier, whilst Mr K Lee would design a survey to be distributed via the school to parents.

Mr F Booth spoke of the success rate over his request that uniform be worn.

019/13
PARENT COUNCIL SURVEY/INGREDIENTS FOR HOME ECONOMICS CLASSES
E-Mail correspondence from Mrs A Brown was noted, and discussion was held on publicity, with the members considering that there should be increased publicity items rather than newsletters.
Mrs A Brown had not had the opportunity to meet with Miss K Skinnner, who, it was decided, should be invited to present at the next meeting on how she could assist to raise the profile of the Parent Council by means of a website.

Mr M Finlayson would produce a Paper on proposed joint working with the Arbroath High and Arbroath Academy Parent Councils over publicity in the local media.

Mr F Booth tabled a monthly school events calendar which is complied by office staff and then issued to all staff. After consideration by those present, it was agreed that a copy of this monthly calendar should be posted on the website.

Mr F Booth would speak with Mrs A Brown separately over an issue she had raised over home economics classes.

020/13
SCHOOLTERM AND HOLIDAY DATES 2015/16 AND 2016/17 CONSULTATION
Consideration was given to an e-mail and attachments dated 18 March 2013 from the Education Department seeking comment on the proposed school term and holiday dates for the 2015/16 and 2016/17 sessions.
A response would be submitted advising that whilst there was no consensus, the majority of the members considered that there should be a coordinated approach across Tayside.

Mr F Booth commented that the school had an unusually high incidence of pupils being taken out of school during term time for family holidays. 
021/13
CURRICULUM FOR EXCELLENCE BRIEFING GUIDES FOR PARENTS
The latest Education Scotland CfE Briefing Notes 8 and 9 were available.
Previous briefing notes had been distributed by Mr F Booth, but it was suggested that a website link be issued to facilitate ease of access by parents/carers.

022/13
SPTC WEBSITE MEMBERS ONLY SECTION PASSWORD AND NEWSLETTER
Mr A Crozier spoke to a letter received from the Scottish Parent Teacher Council advising of the members only section of the website and of the CHS password.
Discussion was held on how this could be restricted to parent use and Mr J Evans suggested that mention be made in the next newsletter that the link was available to parents on request to the Parent Council.
(For the information of Parent Council Members the link procedure is: Carnoust password +Qq$4p7$y)
023/13
BRITISH HEART FOUNDATION DODGEBALL FUNDRAISING DAY
Mr F Booth described a dodgeball fund raising initiative being organised by the British Heart Foundation, and suggested that this event if adopted by the school could possibly  coincide with the primary school induction programme in order to maximise effect and support from parents/carers.

024/13
MEETING OF PARENT COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES 6 MARCH
Mr K Lee reported upon topics discussed at the meeting of Parent Council Representatives held on 6 March:
a) Update on training of staff on bullying

b) School Handbook – encouraging Parent Fora to contribute, with a debate over whether photographs of staff should be included

c) Form Tutor Group Time – Mr F Booth spoke of there being 2 horizontal and 6 vertical systems in relation to the provision across Angus secondary schools. 
Mr F Booth spoke about the system in operation within CHS and that with PC approval he would invite one of the staff to give a presentation to the PC on the findings of a FT survey conducted within the school. He described the mechanisms of a survey, and invited members to visit the school to see form tutor time in operation.

d) Education Budget and Procurement of School Resources – whilst there would be little change in year 2013/14, subsequent years could prove to be awkward.
The procurement of books was being reviewed in order to achieve best value, with the criteria that if the current supplier could not match a lower quote, then the latter could be accepted.
e) SPTC Session – to be held in Angus in the near future

f) St Andrew’s Day Holiday – altered to be 2 December 2013. Mr F Booth advised of there being a national debate on this issue. Angus was one of 4 of the 32 local authorities that recognised the occasion with a holiday.
g) Affect on transport when schools close early due to adverse winter weather conditions – certain schools experienced problems with transportation of pupils to their homes. Mr F Booth advised that some schools posted information on their websites in an attempt to assist parents

h) Staff absences – lack of supply teachers.

i) Kirriemuir Achievers Initiative by Webster High School Parent Council whereby bronze, silver, and gold awards were given for services outwith the school in the categories of charities, sport, and art. The pupils self-nominated during tutor time and completed an application form, with a subsequent ceremony held in a local church, with parents attending. The initiative did not replace the school presentation ceremony.
j) Mr F Booth alluded to the HMI Inspection letter and that in his opinion, the letter was not being conducive with the full extent extracurricular activities of CHS, but rather took cognisance of comment from a minority of parents who were unaware of such activities. 

He spoke of the current merit system of platinum days for top achievers, and the award of certificates and merit badges.
The members were keen to introduce a similar system to that operated by the WHS Parent Council within CHS but appreciated that this was not feasible within the timeframe of the current session.

Mr K Lee would e-mail sample forms to members for discussion at the next meeting with a view to commencing Carnoustie Achievers in the third week of September 2013. In this respect, Mr F Booth would contact WHS for further details and enquire of the chaplains as to whether it would be possible to utilise the church facilities in Carnoustie on a rota basis as accommodation in the school auditorium was limited to 288.

025/13
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Mr A Crozier reported upon receipt of the latest journals along with e-mails from the Education Department which had been distributed to members.
026/13
CONFIRMATION OF PARENT COUNCIL E-MAIL ADDRESS
Mr M Finlayson would create a Parent Council e-mail address and advise the members accordingly.
027/13 REPORT FROM HEAD TEACHER
Mr F Booth tabled his report which contained information on the school roll and staffing, curriculum development and implementation, the Supported School Review, together with the Report, e-mail communication, and the school inspection.
In speaking to his Report, Mr F Booth highlighted and reiterated factors about the school that were indicative and suggested CHS was performing at a higher level, most notably in it’s Curriculum, than that recorded in the school inspection letter.
028/13
CURRICULUM FOR EXCELLENCE 
Mr F Booth advised that, in light of the implementation of Curriculum for Excellence, certain Universities had posted advisory comments/statements in relation to the criteria for acceptance for high tariff courses, such as Medicine and Dentistry, as well as other undergraduate courses. These CfE statements from universities across Scotland, albeit late in terms of CfE implementation, are to be welcomed. Mr Booth offered to provide members with hard copies of the published documents. Members agreed that links to these statements could be placed on the website.
029/13
ARRANGEMENTS FOR ADVANCED HIGHER 
Mr F Booth reported upon the current level of sharing of tuition among secondary schools in specialised subjects with a low uptake.

However, it was noteworthy that the drop off rate was significant, principally due to the reluctance of pupils to sustain attendance at schools other than their own.

The concept of E-tutoring was being examined as an alternative. 

030/13
MEETINGS REGARDING FORMULATION OF THE SCHOOL PLAN
Meetings to discuss the formulation of the School Improvement Plan were being held at Forbes of Kingennie, to which Parent Council members were invited. Mr F Booth would forward details to members.
031/13
NATIONAL PARENT FORUM OF SCOTLAND – ANGUS PARENT REPRESENTATIVE
A successor was being sought to Mr J Ewens, Angus Representative on the National Parent Forum for Scotland, who would retire on 30 June 2013. Interested parties were invited to contact Mrs G Strachan, Principal Officer School and Family Support Service, Education Department.
032/13 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting would be held in the Conference Room, Carnoustie High School, on 3 June at 1900 hours. 

Malcolm J B Finlayson

CHSPC
6 May 2013
	ACTION
KF

AC

KL 
FB

MF

FB

FB

MF

FB

FB
KL

FB

MF

FB

FB




1
1

